

School Council Meeting



DATE: Thursday 14th July 2022

School Council Minutes

PUPILS PRESENT	STAFF PRESENT
Jenson R – 3R Charlie A – 10F Regan B – 10N Jamie B – 3T Connor C – Nurture Kai B – 3O Leyton T – 3C	Nick Riggs – SMSC Lead & Teacher Jane Chapman – Learning Behaviour Support Mentor Nicky Way – Admin, Minutes Rachel Lillford – Sent Apologies

OUTCOMES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

- Nick mentioned that the 2 controllers are still outstanding and will be ordered next term
- SLT have reminded everyone that equipment must be locked away in the cupboard when they have finished using it.
- Nick spoke with Shaun at RM regarding speeding up the computers, however, this is not possible.
- Nick said that scootering would be starting soon outside Outdoor Ed.

Nick – Asked the group if they had any issues/ideas from their classes that needed to be brought up.

Layton T – Nothing to be brought up.

Jamie B – Nothing to be brought up.

Connor C – Would like another pool table in Rowan (previously named CLC). Connor explained that there are too many students now using the only pool table they have.

Kai B – Nothing to be brought up.

Charlie A – Said that Riley S in his class is fed up with 'having wedges all the time' as a lunch option and has asked if they can start offering a variety. Nick will look into this.

Charlie A – His tutor Lisa has suggested getting new pool balls and equipment.

Charlie A – Lauren, Learning Behaviour Support Mentor asking for some more pool chalk.

Charlie A – Said he would like a mountain bike and a track on the field. Nick did say that this had been suggested previously and there were too many downsides, like having students who don't attend the school on site trying to access this. However, Nick will raise this again.

School Council Meeting



Charlie A – Asked if a KS4 Rugby Team could be formed. Nick said the school they play football against have been asked three times already by himself and still hasn't heard anything.

Jenson R – Nothing to be brought up from his class but something from himself. He wants all the bullying to stop. Nick made sure that this is dealt with by staff and Jenson said yes.

Jane C – Suggested to Jenson that sometimes if the students say irrelevant things to him he should try and ignore them and they will get fed up. Jenson wanted to try this.

Reagan B – Wanted to see if they could all have their pool cues and chalk. Nick said this would be too expensive. Jane suggested having a word with Aaron W to see if pool cues and chalk could be put on the epraise.

Reagan B – Asked if their class could have a regular behaviour mentor as he keeps getting taken out. Nick will bring this up.

Reagan B - Suggested that everyone has a school kit. Nick said this would be too much to invest in due to various sizes.

Connor C – Wanted to know if they could have another kit car or quad. Nick said this could be a really good idea to make some to ride around on.

Nick R – Welcomed the new school president Charlie A. Nick spoke about the responsibilities, attending Student Council Meetings, showing visitors around, being part of the new staff interview panel and being a good role model to other students. Nick praised how well Ty S (our previous student president) had been.

Nick R – Magazine subscriptions are now coming through.

Nick R – Asked the group if there were any other issues.

Charlie A – Suggested at the end of term everyone could have a buffet. Jane C said that previously staff went out and bought a few pizzas to bring back and cook in school for everyone.

Charlie A – Asked if go-karting could be part of the rewards. Nick R said this is very expensive and there is too much damage around the building and breaking of the windows which is very costly.

Connor C – Wanted to stop all the pre-ordering of lunches and just pick what they wanted to eat at lunchtime. Nick said this would cause too much wastage of food.

ACTIONS FOR THE NEXT MEETING

Nick to look into getting another pool table at the Rowan (CLC).
Nick to speak with Julie in the canteen regarding the potato options.
Nick to raise the suggestion of making a bike track on the field.

MINUTES SENT TO ALL PUPILS

MINUTES SENT TO ALL STAFF